


October 2021 

Year Group News:  A lot has happened in each year group this half term, so here is a little taster of what has been going on. 

Covid     

We are continuing to follow  

DFE guidance. We will continue 

to inform you if we have a  

covid case in a year group.  

 

If the guidance changes in any 

way, we will keep you updated. 

Dear Parents, 
 

It has been lovely to see our Reception children settling so quickly into full time education, they are all making a positive start to their educational  

journey with us. All children in the school have demonstrated excellent learning behaviours since September. They are pushing themselves, improving,  

working hard and concentrating… we are really proud of them. Harvest Festival collection meant that we could donate a lot of food to the Food Bank,  

who were, as always, most grateful for all we gave. Well done PTA and thank you all for your contributions!  
 

Attendance: 

Despite all that is happening in the wider world, I am delighted to say that the school’s current attendance is 96%. This is a difficult time and we  

appreciate all that you are all doing as a community to work with us for the good of your wonderful children. Thank you also to those who continue to  

ensure their child’s arrival at school is punctual.  

Reception 

All the Reception children have now begun their school  

career with us and they are settling in well. They have 

spent time learning the routines as well as exploring  

their immediate environment. They are certainly making 

the most of all the exciting things they have on offer  

to them, including the new outdoor area. 

Year 1  

Our Year 1 children have enjoyed learning about different seasons and living things. This week they are going on a local area 

walk to identify different types of trees. They have been busy learning about the history of toys and will be creating their 

own pop-up book in Design and Technology. Year 1 have continued to enjoy forest schools – lots of fantastic learning.  

Year 2 

Year 2 have used their detectives skills to learn 

about the great fire of London - they looked for 

 clues about what happened using the crime scene 

created in class. The children enjoyed comparing  

London then, to now. 

Year 3   

Year 3 have been busy learning about rocks in science and had 

great fun making fossils and explaining how they are formed.  

Our history topic has taken us on a journey, from the Stone Age  

to the Iron Age, the children have been fascinated to see what 

life was like all those years ago.   

Year 4  

Year 4 have been learning about the Anglo-Saxons.  

They have looked at why the Romans left Britain and 

how that left the Britons extremely vulnerable. We  

have been studying the response of the British king  

and how his plan to invite the Anglo-Saxons to repel 

the Picts and the Scots backfired.  

Year 5 

Year 5 have been learning about the  

Ancient Greeks. They looked at where 

Ancient Greece was on a map and who 

the 2 most powerful city-states  

Athens and Sparta were. They learnt 

about the Greek Gods and their powers 

(Article 14 I have the right to my own 

beliefs). They also learnt about 

democracy and focused on Article 12, 

everyone has to right to be heard.  

Year 6 

Our Year 6 children have enjoyed learning about the  

historical topic ‘Windrush.’ They have linked this with  

their morning writing and have written some magnificent  

autobiographies. During Maths, they have work hard  

with their arithmetic learning and continue to improve  

every week!    

Thank you to all the parents who have attended the Reading Cafes this term 

- keep an eye out for further events next term. I am sure you will agree a big 

thank you also needs to go to the staff and children for hosting these!  
 

As always I thank you for your continued support in all we do, it has certainly 

been an action packed half term! I hope that you all have a lovely half term 

holiday when it arrives. We look forward to welcoming yourselves and the  

children back to school on Monday 1st November. 
 

Kind regards 
 

Lisa Tweed 

Executive Headteacher 


